THE ASSOCIATED PRESS

GENERAL OFFICE 50 ROCKEFELLER PLAZA

NEW YORK, N. Y.

MARCH 10, 1943

DEAR PHOG:

THANKS VERY MUCH FOR YOUR INFORMATIVE LETTER CONCERNING THE BASKETBALL ROUL RULE. I GUESS YOU ARE RIGHT, AND YOU ARE IN A FAR BETTER POSITION TO KNOW WHAT THE GAME NEEDS THAN I AM.

BELATED CONGRATULATIONS ON ANOTHER FINE SEASON. THEY CAN'T
GET THE OLD MASTER BOWN, CAN THEY? IT'S TOO BAD YOUR MEN HAD TO EFAVE
JUST WHEN THEY DID AS THAT LAST GAME WITH CREIGHTON WOULD HAVE BEEN
A HUMDINGER.

THANKS AGAIN, AND KINDEST REGARDS

SINCERELY

WHITNEY MARTIN